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Congratulations to our new Area Dean! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured at his commissioning as the new Area Dean of Burnley,  
Fr Andrew with Archdeacon Mark Ireland, Bishop Philip and 

Deanery Lay Chair, Lynne Trudgill. 
 

The Service took place at St James, Briercliffe during Evensong on 
16th March.  It was lovely to hear our Young Singers who joined with 

the Choir especially for the occasion. 

 

 

 

The Confirmation service this year will be at St Peter’s at 10.30 

am on Sunday 8th June.  Please pray for all those who are to be 

confirmed by Bishop Philip on that day, and please do come along to 

support the candidates. 

- 8th June 2025 
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